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Newsletter February 2018

School Closures: 
The school will be closed on Thursday 15th February, Friday 16th & Monday 19th February for the Mid-term break. The school will re-open on Tuesday 20th February.

Catholic Schools Week
A huge thank you to the children and members of the school community who participated in the Saturday Vigil- Rhys, Teagan, Cliodhna, Kallum, Ella, Rita Colton and Michael Kelly and Sunday Morning Mass – Roise, Peadar, Eva, Oisin, Kerry McCullagh and Caitlin as part of Catholic Schools’ Week.  
It was great to see so many grandparents and parents at our Grandparents Assembly on Wednesday.  Thank you to Miss Sludden for organising it and preparing the children so well. It was so special for the children to see you all here and we hope you enjoyed the morning as much as they did. Check out our photos on the back page and see if you can spot yourself!

Football Blitz
Well done to the boys who took part in the Cumann na mBunscol Indoor Football Tournament in the Station Centre on Thursday.  Mr Clarke said the boys played with great spirit and thoroughly enjoyed the morning. 

Show Production
The Year 4 – 7 children will be putting on a show, ‘It’s a Hard Knock Life’ on Wednesday 21st and Thursday 22nd March in the school assembly hall.  The support from the parents in fundraising has been fantastic.  A huge thank you to the ‘bag packers’ in ASDA last weekend, raising £335.  
A Coffee Morning has been organised for Sunday 11th February from 1.00pm – 4.00pm in Strathroy Community Centre. Duff Balloons will be there and there will be plenty of tea and buns- come along for a cuppa and a chat. We look forward to seeing you there!  

Red Day
Children are encouraged to wear something RED to school for Valentine’s Day 14th February.   We would ask a donation of £1 per child which will go towards our fundraising efforts for ‘It’s a Hard Knock Life.’ Thank you for your continued support.

Class Assemblies
Year 1 Assembly – Friday 2nd March at 10.30am.
All family members and friends are invited to come along to our special assembly.
Families Connect
This 8-week Programme for Nursery, Year 1 & 2 parents begins on Thursday 8th February from 1.00pm – 3.00pm and will be led by Mrs McDonald.   It will be a relaxed, fun approach to exploring strategies which can be used at home to promote your child’s language development, early mathematics and personal, social and emotional skills.  We look forward to seeing you on Thursday.

Marathon Relay
After the huge success of the Marathon Relay last year we have decided to hold the relay again on Thursday 8th March.   More information will be given nearer the time.

Parking
There is huge congestion at the front of the school at home-time.  We would ask that parents do not block the driveway but keep the area clear so that traffic can move freely.  Please also be mindful of children walking as it can be very busy.  We thank you for your co-operation.

After School Activities
· Monday – Guitar – Year 7
· Tuesday – Maiden City Soccer – Years 3 & 4 (3.00pm – 4.00pm) £2 per day
· Thursday – Gaelic Fundamentals – Year 4 – (3.00pm – 4.00pm)
· Monday – Friday – Homework Club – Years 1 & 2 (2.00pm – 3.00pm) £2 per day
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Just a reminder about healthy lunchboxes. The school is still taking part in the Munchbox challenge and would encourage children to take healthy lunches to school. We would ask that sweets, sugary drinks and chocolate are not included in your child’s lunch box.  Congratulations and thanks to all those children who are trying really hard to be healthy. It’s not easy but keep up the good work.



Attendance Matters
It is very important that all of our children attend school every day. Continual absences have a dramatic impact on the progress children make from the earliest of stages. It is also vitally important that all children arrive in time for school every day and don’t leave early unless absolutely necessary. Parents should make contact with the school on the first day of their child’s absence before 9.30am to let us know that their child is off sick. We thank you for your continued support in this area. 





Book Week: Monday 5th February – Thursday 8th February

The Book Fair
The Book Fair has been taking place in the school this week and the support from all our families has been fantastic. 
Thank you for taking the time to come and purchase the latest books. I’m sure you’ve been enjoying sharing these with your children before bed. Reading together is such a lovely thing to do and is so beneficial for your child too. 
The school also receives a percentage of what you spend and we use this money to buy new books for the library.  If you haven’t already had the chance to do so, please come and have a look to see if anything catches your eye. The Book Fair is open from 8.45am- 9.00am and again from 2pm- 3.15pm. The last day will be Thursday 8th February.


Book Character Day 
On Friday 9th February, children from Nursery to Year 4 are asked to dress up as their favourite character from a book.  We can’t wait to see who you all come dressed as! 


Dates for the Diary:
· Friday 10th February – Book Character Dress Up Day – Nursery, Yr 1 – Yr 4
· Sunday 11th February – Coffee Morning from 1.00pm – 4.00pm – Strathroy Community Centre
· Wednesday 14th February – Birds of Prey visit in school
· Thursday 22nd February – Girls Indoor Gaelic – Station Centre
· Thursday 22nd February ––Yr 7 Bee Safe – Omagh Leisure Centre
· Friday 23rd February – Yr 6 Nerve Centre Derry
· Friday 2nd March – Yr 1 Assembly at 10.30am
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